
Northwich Woodlands Walk – Walkers Notes

1.This is a lovely 6 mile walk through woodlands and flashes with 
pathways alongside the canal and River Weaver. Park at the carpark
on Marbury Lane off Old Warrington Road close to the recycling 
depot at post code CW95LN.
The start of the walk is difficult to see. Look down to the bottom
LHS of the carpark and you will see a gate but the path actually 
starts around the hedge on the left of the gate.

2. Follow the path alongside Witton Brook then into the woods.
You will come out on Marbury Lane. Turn right then immediately 
left towards Neumann's Flash. After a short distance you will 
reach a clearing.

 

Look to the left and you will see the signpost on the another path
opposite. Go to the signpost and turn left up a wide path. As you 
walk you will start to see Neumann's Flash on your RHS. 

3. After ¼ mile you will come to another junction.Do not go 
staight on but turn sharp left at the signpost to Dairy House 
Meadows.
 



 

You will cross a brook then climb a short incline before bending 
left and then proceed down the hill then start to climb up the 
other side. Follow this roadway to the next intersection turn 
right towards Dairy House Meadow passing a pond on your way to 
Forge Wood. You will arrive at the bridge over the canal. 

4. Cross the bridge and bear right following the woodland pathway 
for half a mile until you see Budworth Mere on your right and a 
path leading down to the waters edge.

Follow the path along the mere for a while then just before 
reaching the boathouse take the rising path back into the woods.
Stay on this path through the yew trees until you come to Marbury 
Park open spaces with picnic tables.
Marbury Hall no longer exists but in its day it was quite 
magnificent.

5. Walk across the park by the toilets and onto the access road by
the carpark. Walk down the access road until you come to an 
intersection with Marbury Lane on the left. Turn left here and 



walk down Marbury Lane for about half a mile until you see a 
pathway branching off the lane on the RHS to Hopyards Wood. Follow
the path down to the canal side then bearing left follow the canal
until you reach the roadbridge. Walk back onto Marbury Lane, turn 
right and cross the bridge. At the other side of the bridge is a 
set of steps on the LHS leading down to the canal bank.

6. At the bottom of the steps turn left onto the towpath and walk 
approx ¾ mile to the marina.
At the marina you will have to walk over the humpback bridge but 
do not continue along the road but return to the towpath and 
continue walking around the bend in the canal until you reach the 
picnic area on your LH side where you can stop for a break.

7. From the picnic area return to the towpath and walk left to the
road bridge. Here you will find a set of steps taking you off the 
canal. Go straight ahead, across the road and pass by a large gate
into Uplands Wood. Ignore two small paths  on your RHS and 
continue to the next intersection. Do not bear left but carry 
straight ahead taking a narrow descending path to Marshalls Wood.

8. At the bottom of the hill you will come to a sign post. You 
must turn off to the right down a smaller path towards the river. 

9. At the end of this short path you will meet another path, turn 
right and walk 300yards until you reach a set of steps.

10.At the bottom of the steps you will see a signpost turn sharp 
left along the riverside path until you come to Cardens Ferry 



Bridge. Turn right and cross the bridge. 

11. Follow this path for ½ mile which bends to the left at the end
where you will come to another sign and an information board at 
Carey Park.

12. Turn left and follow the path until you reach a lane. Turn 
right and walk to the end of the lane where you will find another 
path on the LHS hidden by the hedgerow. Turn down this path and 
you will come out by the Bicycle Statue on Marbury Lane a good 
place for a group photograph. Turn left and cross the bridge and 
the carpark is 100 yards on the left. You have reached your 
destination
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